
 
 
 

Delegated Decisions by Cabinet Member for Public Health & the 
Voluntary Sector - Wednesday, 14 May 2014 
 

Statement of Decision 
 
Present: 
Councillor Hilary Hibbert-Biles, Cabinet Member for Public Health & the Voluntary 
Sector 
 
Officers:  Jo Melling (Public Health); Ruth Ashwell ( Children, Education & 

Families); Julie Dean (Chief Executive’s Office) 
 

 
Also in attendance: 
 
Other Members:  Councillor Glynis Phillips 

 
 
 

Local Residential Detoxification Project (Howard House) 
 
Documentation considered: 
Report Local Residential Detoxification Project (Howard 

House) 
 

A copy is attached to the signed copy of this decision. 
 
Jo Melling presented the report. Councillor Hibbert-Biles considered the report 
commenting that she had been very impressed with the work being done at Howard 
House and its patient outcomes. She made the following decision: 
 
 
Decision 
 
Having regard to the arguments and options set out in the documentation before me, 
the representations made to me and the further considerations set out above, I 
confirm my decisions on this matter as follows: 
 
to approve the incurring of expenditure for the commissioning of Local 
Residential Detoxification Project (Howard House) and to delegate to the 
Director of Public Health, following consultation with the Cabinet Member for 
Public Health & the Voluntary Sector, the authority to determine tenders and 
contracts in order to secure the provision of services. 
 
 
Signed  .....................................................................................  
 Cabinet Member for Public Health & the Voluntary Sector 
 
Date ……………………………………. 
 



Chill Out Fund 2014/15 - May 2014 
 
Documentation considered: 
Report Chill Out Fund 2014/15 - May 2014 

 
A copy is attached to the signed copy of this decision 
 
 
Summary of representations in person 
 
Robin Peake, Communications & Development Manager, Innovista, addressed the 
meeting in support of the application for Chill Out Fund support from Innovista. He 
spoke about the principal aims of the project which were based around giving skills 
and confidence in their use. He pointed out that, in order to become more self-
financing, Innovista had set up a Thrive Champions Programme whereby people 
were encouraged to donate on a monthly basis and they were also developing a  
business sponsorship programme. 
 
Ruth Ashwell presented the Chill Out Fund report, Councill Hibbert – Biles considered 
the applications set out in the report in turn and decided as follows: 
 
Decision 
 
Having regard to the arguments and options set out in the documentation before me, 
the representations made to me and the further considerations set out above, I 
confirm my decisions on this matter as follows: 
 
To approve the following awards (project and amount awarded in brackets) 
 

 Wheatley Scout & Explorer Group (WINGS Jamboree ) (£2,000) 

 Hanborough Parish Council (Refurbishment of two tennis courts in the playing 
fields) (£1,000) 

 Cutteslowe & District Community Association (Summer Playscheme 2014) 
(£1,500) 

 54th Oxford Ansar Scout Group (Youth Overseas Trip)(£1,000) 

 Deddington On Air (Radio for Youth) (deferred to next meeting following 
clarification) 

 Innovista (Thrive Young Achievers ) (£1,500) 

 Spit n Sawdust Boxing Club (Fight for the Future) (£2,000) 

 Film Oxford (River Safe) (£2,500) 
 
 
Signed  .....................................................................................  
 Cabinet Member for Public Health & the Voluntary Sector 
 
Date ……………………………………. 


